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CHAIRMAN’S LETTER

For those who have not heard the sad news, Graham passed away in August following
an accident while walking in Scotland. The sudden and tragic loss of our friend and
Chairman was a severe blow to many in the association. The committee sent
condolences on behalf of the association and several OGs attended Graham funeral.

R.I.P. Graham Cox, 1963-2023 (Edward’s 1974 — 1980)



PRESIDENT’S LETTER
Dear Old Georgians,

2023 has been another wonderfully busy year at King George V Sixth Form College,
as always!

Alongside exams for our students studying for BTEC qualifications, January saw the
return of Old Georgian, Jonathan Elliott, to the KGV theatre. Jonathan very kindly
volunteered to give our Law and Criminology students a taste of what life is like as a
Presiding Magistrate and gave a valuable insight into how seemingly innocuous life
choices can bring with them serious criminal consequences. It was a truly informative
visit from which students and staff gained a great deal.

In February we had a plethora of visits including the University of Cambridge
supporting our most able students with their university applications, and a Volunteer
Fair which allowed both staff and students to become more involved in the community
supporting a number of worthwhile projects. We also saw our Uniformed Public
Service students and our Criminology students visit HMP Shrewsbury, a trip which
was partially funded by the Education Foundation charity which remains committed
to enabling learning outside the classroom to take place.

March was a whirlwind of charity fundraising for Red Nose Day, more employer visits
and a trip to the Oxbridge Student Conference. Jonathan Elliott was welcomed back
along with two other Old Georgians, Rob Fletcher and Penny Barker (nee Standring)
to facilitate a mock trial, allowing our law students to bring their learning to life,
carrying out the various court roles in a full trial and deliberation.

Following a very busy final Open Evening in April, we celebrated the King’s
Coronation in May with a party for all students and staff and introduced our new
resident radio host Andy, who compered the event. We now have our own radio
station — Spark Radio — Southport Student Sound which provides a platform for
students to share their stories — and also provides an incredible opportunity for our
students to work alongside someone with 20 years commercial experience in radio as
part of our ever-expanding enrichment programme. Should you like to hear the daily
life of the college radio the link to listen can be found on our website homepage:
www.kgv.ac.uk

May and June inevitably were filled with exams but also with significant opportunities
to connect with our wider college family through events for parents and prospective
parents involving them more in college life. During this time our first year A level
students completed a work placement to allow them to experience the world of work.
Our end of year celebrations at our annual Awards Evening and Art Exhibitions
rounded off a busy academic year giving us an opportunity to reflect on all the hard
work and dedication of both our students, and staff.

Whilst the summer period provided an opportunity for staff and students to rest and
recuperate from the busy period, it was of course a period of great sadness when we
heard the dreadful news about the tragic death of Graham Cox. I did not get the
opportunity to know Graham very well, and certainly not in the way that many Old
Georgian’s will have known him. However in the few interactions I did have with
Graham it was quite clear that he was a wonderful human being, kind in nature,


about:blank

considered in his approach with people and a pleasure to be in the company of.
Graham remains within our thoughts, as do his family.

It was, as always, an absolute pleasure to be able to celebrate students’ success on
return for the A level results day in August. Again, we knew that the government had
made it clear that the grade profile would have moved back to pre-pandemic levels,
but I am very pleased to say that our students achieved a 100% pass rate in the
Extended Diploma Vocational courses that we offer, and a 99% pass rate at A level. If
you would like to see the video of student celebrations in August 2023, please follow
the link below:

https://tb.watch/oD1sbNEm8g/

And just like that it was September and the start of a new academic year! GCSE Results
Day was busier than ever leading to another year of increased enrolment and
cementing the reputation that the college has for academic excellence in the local
community. We are continuing to balance the size of the college community to ensure
that we're large enough to be able to offer the breadth of opportunities that a sixth
form student should be able to access, whilst still being small enough to ensure every
student is treated as an individual and given the care and support they need to reach
their potential.

The Autumn term has been, as ever, a busy term as staff and students get to know each
other and our first years settle into college life. We have remained committed to
ensuring that the courses on offer meet the needs of both the young people in the area
and local employers, and this year have introduced the T level in Management and
Administration. T Levels are an alternative to A levels and focus on vocational skills.
They are equivalent to 3 A levels and include an in-depth industry placement that lasts
at least 45 days. This allows them to put the skills learnt in the classroom into action
in a working environment.

The term has been full of activity; two Open Evenings which drew record numbers, an
onsite HE and Apprenticeship Fair, many trips and visits and the introduction of a
new post in college; Ben Dyer, curate at St James Southport, has taken up the role of
College Chaplain. Students can talk to Ben about anything and everything and believe
me, they do! Ben’s role complements the extensive support we have on offer in college
through our pastoral system, our counselling and welfare service and our safeguarding
team.

In November we welcomed Ofsted into College as part of their pledge to ensure all
colleges are inspected by 2025. We expect the report to be published around
Christmas time and look forward to being able to share it with you.

Currently we’re busy getting ready to celebrate Christmas with a raft of activities on
offer for students and staff alike, including the return of a College Christmas
Production which is raising funds for Queenscourt Hospice.

As the year draws to a close, it’s always refreshing to sit back and reflect on the year of
life in this fabulous sixth form college community. It always gives me tremendous
pride at what our staff and students achieve and it is a true privilege to work with such
dedicated teams, and I look forward to a wonderful 2024 with these great people, the
beating heart of our college.

Michelle Brabner, Southport College Principal - December 2023
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EDITORIAL
Dear Old Georgians

For those who have not heard the sad news, Graham passed away in August following
an accident while walking in Scotland. The sudden and tragic loss of our friend and
Chairman was a severe blow to many in the association. The committee sent
condolences on behalf of the association and several OGs attended Graham funeral.

Graham was already living in Coudray Road when my family moved there in March
1968. He was the year below me and in my sister’s class at Churchtown, so I have
known him for a long time. I will write further in the obituary section, but I feel I must
acknowledge his enthusiasm and work rate in the short time he had as Chair of the
Association and of his personal support to myself in the role I undertake.

He was firing up the Quiz night. The Chairmans Weekend was back on the agenda. He
had been a careful, wise and steady voice on changes to do with GDPR and the
association rules. To Graham — thank you. To Graham’s family — thank you for lending
him to us. He will be missed for a very long time to come.

There is little more to report for this year, save the dinner and golf were a success and
are planned again for next year. Please note that the dinner will be held on a Saturday,
April 27th,

As ever, I would request that if you have any news or articles of interest that you would
like to see published in the Red Rose, please submit them to me as soon as you have
them, otherwise there is a tendency to forget and let it drift. Thank you to those who
have contributed to this edition.

Ilook forward to seeing you at the dinner.

Jonathan R Elliott — RR Editor (Grear’s 1973-1980)

MEMORABIILIA

In addition to the regular Old Georgians ties (£7.50), we
still have the specially commissioned Centenary tie

available to purchase. OLD GEORGIANS
Many were purchased prior to and at the dinners and
these beautiful and high quality ties are still available
should you want one.

. 4 A
They are priced at £12.50 (plus £2.50 p&p). e K3

2020

For the commission, we adopted a full colour logo of the
Tudor Rose, taken from the Grammar School blazer
badge of the 1970s.

We have retained the traditional school colours, which were also adopted by the
College in 1979. The main body of the tie includes a ‘ghost’ image of the rose on the
black stripe.

6



OBITUARIES

Dr Kenneth R Ball, 1934-2023 (Edward’s, 1945-53)

Ken’s wife, Rosemary (nee Howard) contacted
friends of Ken to inform us of Ken’s passing on
April 15t 2023 following admission to Hospital
from his care home. Son David also wrote to
Eric Ogden to tell him that Ken had passed
peacefully having passed into palliative care a
few days before.

David has written below for us.

My dad, Ken Ball was born in Southport in 1934 where he grew up with his sisters
June and Kathleen. Much of dad’s childhood was lived against the background of the
Second World War including celebrating his 10t birthday on the same day as the D-
Day Normandy invasion and this coincidence was to begin his lifelong interest in
military history.

Dad always remembered his time at KGV fondly and maintained lifelong friendships
with his school friends. In later years he thoroughly enjoyed attending class re-unions
whenever he was able to combine them with one of his regular visits back to the UK.
After leaving KGV, dad was to be the first in our family to attend university with him
studying medicine initially at the University of Aberdeen followed by the University of
Liverpool graduating in 1959. In that same year he married Rosemary Howard, also
from Southport. After a few years working in Liverpool, they moved to Saddleworth
with their first son Andrew, and I was to follow two years later.

After one of the worst winters in centuries in 1962-63 and having to dig his car out of
the snow one-time too many to make a house call, dad began looking for sunnier
climes and the family immigrated to Melbourne, Australia in 1966. After leaving the
UK, dad was to keep a promise to himself to never see snow again, even declining to
visit Australia’s ski resorts.

After working at several Melbourne hospitals, dad became a founding partner at a
general practice at the beachside suburb of Frankston where he was to remain until
his retirement in 2013 after 54 years as a doctor. Dad specialised in obstetrics and
delivered countless babies over his long career including delivering a second
generation of babies to women he had also delivered. One particularly memorable
case was the time he was called on to deliver a baby on-board a flight home from the
middle east where he had been on a working holiday in the 1980s.

Soon after arriving in Australia dad pursued his interest in the military by enlisting in
the Australian Army Medical Corps reserve and going on to command the 6 Field
Ambulance. He retired with the rank of Lieutenant Colonel after over 30 years of
service. Always one to take on a new challenge, after ceasing his active role with the
army reserve dad took on another part-time role as a Police Surgeon with Victoria
Police where he was to receive several commendations from the Commissioner of
Police.



Outside his many different roles as a doctor, dad had a lifelong love of sailing and was
an active member of the Mornington Yacht Club where he was still racing in his 70’s
as one of the younger members of a ‘veteran’ crew. Dad and my mum were also avid
travellers with their annual holidays taking them around the world and regularly
returning to the UK to visit their many friends and family.

In his final years dad suffered from Alzheimer’s disease which dimmed his incredible
intellect and memory. After a sudden decline in his health, he passed away peacefully
on 15 April 2023.

Ken is survived by his wife Rosemary, sons Andrew and David, daughter-in-law
Cathryn, grand-children Rebecca and Anthony and great-grandchildren Abigail,
Amelia and Benjamin.

David Ball

Ball, K. R., 1945-53.—Edwards’, Upper VI Sc. B, S.C. 1950, G.C.E. (A2, 02)
1951 53 2nd XV Colours 1952 53.
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Graham Booth (FRPSL) 1933-2021 (Rogers, 1947-52
The Philatelic World was saddened to learn of the |
passing of Graham Booth on 15%" December 2021,
who died at home peacefully in his sleep, just eleven
days after his 88t Birthday. In the month
beforehand he had attended the SPH weekend at -~ g

York and made his customary visit to the USA to i

spend Thanksgiving with his sailing friend Greg and
his family. After the many trials imposed by the
pandemic in the last two years, Graham had much <

to look forward to in 2022 having agreed to do a
number of local society displays in December and {
January prior to giving a major display to the Royal

Philatelic Society London on West Indies Maritime \ \
Mail, and had four entries in the London 2022

Stamp Show. Sadly none of that happened.

Graham was born on the Wirral in 1933 and retained a life long affection for Liverpool
and Lancashire, even calling his boat the ‘Red Rose’. His parents moved him between
a range of school in Lancashire before finally settling him at King George V Grammar
School, where he did extremely well. He went on to be head boy and win a place to
read economics at St John’s College Cambridge, a subject he claimed was of no use to
him in later life, though one suspects it may have assisted him in formulating
principled arguments in support of whatever he was trying to achieve.

His business career started with Unilever, then with Bowater Scott in the UK before
moving to become President of Scott Taiwan and then running a major pulp and paper
subsidiary in Mexico, at one point he was responsible for some 10,000 staff. A very
busy and peripatetic life. He married twice, the first marriage produced two sons Paul
and Simon to whom he may have been closest in his later years and he had three
grandchildren, Matt, Beth and Ella.




Upon retirement from his work in Mexico he moved to the Cayman Islands, enjoying
his boat and rediscovering philately, starting with the Cayman Islands. Whilst on
Grand Cayman a dealer suggested there was a story to be told from the records in the
Cayman Archives. Graham’s work took 18 years to come to fruition but all can be
relieved that his book ‘Crisis in the Cayman Islands Post Office’ was published by the
Stuart Rossiter Trust in 2020. This is a book of interest to anyone seeking to
understand the administration of the smaller island colonies and shows Graham’s real
love of history, which he often felt he should have read instead of economics.
Graham developed a love of sailing and raced at the Royal Corinthian Yacht Club in
Essex, and walking or trekking as it became, covering hundreds of miles a year when
he could. He bought a boat, the Red Rose, in Florida and sailed it back to the Caymans
with his great friend Greg. In his time he went trekking in different parts of the globe,
went dog sledding, visited Easter Island and the Galapagos, went ice climbing,
mountaineering, as a result of which he fell off Everest — luckily his fall was stopped
by a stand of bamboo.

Graham returned to the UK in 2003 having as he put it ‘realised the limitations of
permanent sun, sand and water’; which must be true as he retired to a wonderful
penthouse apartment in Worthing where the beach is stony! On his return he was an
enthusiastic participator in many philatelic societies, achieving prominent roles
locally in Sussex, becoming a fellow of both the Society of Postal Historians and the
Royal Philatelic Society London, and rising to be President of the British West Indies
Study Circle, hosting a successful Study Circle conference as recently as October.

He first started exhibiting in 2004 and being competitive by nature soon realised the
joy that philately offers as compared to other collecting hobbies in that not only can
you show your treasures off, but you can win things! Graham won the best first time
entry in that show and went on to produce several gold medal exhibits culminating in
a number of large golds in recent years including two at Stockholmia 2019 in
celebration of the Royal Philatelic Society’s sesquicentenary — one for The rise and fall
of the American Merchant Marine as a Trans Atlantic Mail Carrier 1800-1868 and one
for Anglo-Australian Mail 1840-1860: The Transfer from Sail to Steam. He was well
known too for his range of one frame exhibits, generally on a maritime theme. When
you reflect that he was about to show 47 frames of West Indies Maritime Mail to the
Royal in January, you will begin to appreciate how much maritime mail he had
acquired over the years.

His pages were always immaculately researched and had a very distinctive style so
that those who collect in this area will be remembering Graham for many years to
come. His column in the BWISC Bulletin on the state of the auction market was the
first thing many turned to when the magazine, or its electronic version, arrived. He
presided over the Study Circle with immense wisdom and took painstaking care to
resolve thorny issues. Graham’s gregarious nature showed in the way he made so
many philatelic friends and his regular phone calls and company will be much missed.

Booth, C. G., 1947-32.—Rogers’, Upper VI Modern, G.C.E. (A3,01) 1952,
School Captain 1951-52, Senior Librarian, It XV Colours 1950-51,
Ind XI Colours 1952, Half Colours Athletics 1951-52, Games Com-
mittee, Chairman of Debating Society 1951-52, Chairman Choral and
Orchestral Society 1951-52, School Play 1948-50, Orchestra 1949-52.
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Reverend Professor Peter Brunt 1936-2023 (Evans, 1950-54)

Reverend Professor Peter William Brunt MD. Vice PRCP (Glasgow)MVO OBE.
Born: January 18t 1936
Died: July 25th 2023

I have always regarded the task of writing an obituary for a distinguished friend and
colleague as a great privilege, and so it has been for me to write about Peter Brunt who
I have known for in excess of 70 years. During that time, he, and a close circle of
likeminded friends, mainly from school and university days at Liverpool medical
school, remained in close contact until inevitably separated by death. But, in Peter’s
case the profusion of laudatory memoirs written in the obituary columns of the
national and regional press (he was allocated the honor of the lead obituary in the
Times),together with those in the “specialist “journals of organisations with which he
was associated such as the British Medical Journal, The British Society Of
Gastroenterology, the Scottish Royal Colleges, the Church Times( to name but a few)

What was it that led Peter to being so universally admired and liked by all who came
into contact with him? Well, first and foremost it was his patent un-sanctimonious
friendliness which was obvious from the moment one met him. I recall one such
moment was when I was tasked by someone( I cannot remember who ) to deliver
Christmas cards in the Ainsdale/Birkdale area. Peter’s father, who worked for one of
the major banks, had been appointed to a senior position in Lancashire and had taken
up residence in a house in the Birkdale Ainsdale area. On an icy day with frozen snow
on the driveway I knocked on the front door to deliver a handful of cards. It was
answered by Peter and a terrier type dog, which rushed out ,only to skid on the frozen
snow and tumble head over paws to our mutual hilarity.

The resulting conversation revealed that Peter was starting at King George V
Grammar school to continue his secondary education, having previously been a pupil
at the independent Manchester Grammar and Cheadle Hulme Schools.

Peter, and his two sisters were born in
Prestatyn, Wales ,to a Welsh speaking
family who provided their children with a
strong religious upbringing. Primary
education was in Wales but his father’s
progression in the banking world led to a
move to the Manchester area and
secondary education as mentioned, at the
famous independent Manchester
Grammar School and ultimately Cheadle
Hume School.

As described above a further promotion of his father brought Peter to Southport and
KGV where he thrived academically though not on the playing fields. However, as a
hint of things to come his talent for oratory and mimicry together with skill in debating
meant he was a natural choice for George Wakefield to use in several school plays and
school photographs that show him productions such as Wind in the Willows where he
played a notable Ratty . Deeply ingrained in Peter’s personality was religious faith and
he was a member of the Christian Union. He was also active in the youth movement,
the Crusaders ,and regularly assisted at their Summer Camps.
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Medicine was his chosen career, and he easily obtained the entrance requirements
(along with several others from that KGV era) for a place at Liverpool Medical School.
It was fortuitous that another Welsh speaking Christian ,Anne Lewis ,was admitted to
the same medical school the year beforehand and became his girlfriend, eventually
marrying in 1961. They had three daughters, one of whom became a doctor but who
sadly predeceased him .Another daughter married the comedian, Bill Bailey and, to
the joy of Anne and Peter fathered a grandson. Anne died in 2019 but Peter’s sadness
was compensated by the knowledge that they both had a managed to share their love
of the Lake District through a possession of cottage they owned near Ullswater in the
Lake District.

It was during these early formative years at school and university that other aspects
of his personality were developing and being nurtured alongside his spiritual and
clinical academic skills. The first of these was a realization of the importance of
recreation in the mountains which initially had been fostered at school by the new
headmaster, Geoffrey Dixon, and accompanied to a lesser extent by the attractions of
sailing. The group of boys who were most influenced by Dixon’s enthusiasm and
encouragement remained a group that, after leaving school , continued to gather
together regularly in the mountains especially over each New Year vacation at the
Scafell Hotel where stories we told and reminisced. On one notable occasion when a
distinguished member of the group collapsed on the fells and paramedics were
summoned and dutifully carried out an ECG on the victim. They were somewhat taken
aback when their diagnosis was checked by the Queen Mother’s personal physician
and found not to be wanting.

And it is this point when the writer returns to the other sides of Peter, this illustrious
Old Boy., for he Peter was destined to make a name for himself in both Medicine and
the Christian Church. Following his house officer appointments, he undertook further
training in Liverpool Hospitals where his consultant chiefs were subjected to his
mimicry of their northern and Welsh accents. It was soon apparent that his intellect
and interest in gastroenterology were of a caliber that meant that he should undergo
further higher training in London and the USA . and benefit from working at a London
Teaching Hospital He was appointed to the Royal Free Hospital in London and
assigned to work with the formidable Dame Sheila Sherlock who immediately
recognized his talents. A period in the USA at the John’s Hopkins Hospital followed.
When he returned to Britain, to Professor Sherlock’s dismay, it was not London but to
Aberdeen where he remained to develop gastroenterology, which he did to such a high
degree that warranted the unit in which he practiced being named after him.

It was here that the accolades began to flow. Aberdeen was the local hospital for the
Royal Family when taking their Scottish holidays and when illness struck Peter Brunt
was the consultant to whom they turned. An impacted fish bone in the throat of the
Queen Mother was alleged to be the reason on one occasion and she was admitted
under his care and appropriate gratitude was shown for his effective treatment. Soon
afterwards he received an MVO in recognition of his care.

The above is only a fraction of the service he rendered to the people of Scotland in
particular and the UK in general. He received many accolades including an OBE,
honorary Fellowship of the Edinburgh College of Surgeons, Vice Presidency of the
Royal College of Physicians of Edinburgh, Chairman of the Medical Council on
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Alcoholism. Amazingly his contributions to Christianity were acknowledged by a
former Archbishop of Canterbury who personally ordained Peter as a Priest of the
Scottish Episcopal church. This, particular honor was put to practical use by some of
us old boys when it came to personalized services for hatching, matching and
dispatching. This included a memorable occasion in the Lakeland mountains attended
by a small number of old boys with the Dixon family who were interring ashes.
Peter’s pronged terminal illness was spent in care. Those who visited him were
impressed with his dignity and the fact (unsurprisingly) that on the bed table in front
of him was a well-thumbed open bible which was obviously a comfort to him and his
family and visitors.

Peter was buried in the churchyard of St Patrick’s church Patterdale. in the Lake
District alongside Anne. Donations in his memory may be sent to Cockermouth
Mountain Rescue.

Miles Irving
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Brunt, P. W " 1950-54.- Evans’, lp or \’l Sc. A, G.CE. (A3, 04) lq“’ 54,
Southport Major Exhibition 1954, School Prefect 1953.54, House
Secretary 1953-54, Chairman Christian Union and C.E.W.C. 1953-54,
\Lcrutar) bcu.mx*lc Society 1953-54.

Red Rose, December 1954

Duncan Burton, 1929-2022 (Spencer’s, 1940-47)

Duncan was an enthusiastic and dedicated Old Georgian. Encouraged by his friend
and contemporary, John Pilling, Duncan became a keen supporter of the OGA and the
Annual Dinner. He attended from 1995 and became the OGA Chairman for 2005/06.
Duncan’s Chairman’s Weekend in Keswick in October 2005 was both enjoyable and
memorable — but those details stay on tour! On Maundy Thursday 2006, Duncan had,
as his guest speaker, Air Vice Marshall Peter Dodworth, C.B, O.B.E, A.F.C at Formby
Hall Golf and Country Club.

Stan Rimmer

Duncan, what can I say? A true gent. Not a sufferer of fools. A keen eye for detail. A
wicked sense of fun and humour when you got to know him. He always spoke fondly
of KGV, but it wasn’t until I read the Red Rose (below) that I knew he had been Head
Boy! Duncan’s modesty probably prevented him from talking about it.

For many years Duncan over saw the annual accounts, ensuring every I dotted, and t
crossed, giving our treasurer a hard time for even the odd penny out of place. His
pedantic nature was a source of inspiration and an opportunity for the committee to

tease his hell-bent nature on 100% perfection! He is missed.
Jonathan Elliott
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BurTom, D, '[', 1940~ -i'? Spencer's, Upp&r VI Modern, Higher School
Certificate 1947, Major Scholarship 1047, Prefect, School Captain
1548-7, Librarian, 2nd XV Colours 1946-47, Chairman Debating
Society 1946, Secretary 1947,

Threwmransrs B 1040-47 —Rnaere’ Thomer UT @eienes 4 Hiahor Sehoal

Red Rose, December 1947
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Graham Donald Dalton Cox, 1963-2013 (Edwards, 1974-1980)

GRAHAM “‘JIM’ COX
Edwards 1974-1980

Graham Cox, who has died prematurely aged 60, was a
devoted family man, keen sportsman, music fan and
outdoor enthusiast with a lively and enquiring mind.
He was the current Chairman of the Old Georgians and
was also notable for appearing on many TV and radio
quiz shows.

Graham was born in Southport on 29 January 1963, son
of Denis and Barbara Cox of Coudray Road,
Churchtown. His brother Ian and sister Alison followed
over the next five years. He attended the nearby
Churchtown Junior School. From there progressed to
his father’s alma mater KGV, in its boys’ grammar
school guise, in September 1974.

Like many of us ‘newts’ on that day, he found the scale \ L
of his new school and some of the older boys 2 O ol
intimidating. - -
However, he soon found his feet and was very much at home amongst the bleak
playing fields and draughty classrooms, creating memories and making friends to
whom he remained close for the rest of his life.

In 1975, he was selected for the express stream — a blessing for some and a curse for
others. He took it in his stride and flourished. I got to know him properly during this
time, most notably during a school trip to the Dutch seaside town of Noordwijk-Aan-
Zee in 1977. We reminisced about that trip many times in the following years. It was
more than a holiday; visits to the Rijksmuseum, the Dutch bulb fields and Delft made
a life-long impression.

It was at around the same time that Graham acquired the name by which his
classmates knew him for the rest of his life — Jim. The origins of the name are obscure,
but it may or may not have had something to do with him sneaking nips of Jim Beam
whisky during nocturnal forays onto Hesketh Golf Links with his Churchtown friends.
It was his proud boast at the time that he had never visited Ainsdale — a curious claim
but one which stayed with me.

The mid-1970s saw Graham visit the school hostel at Long Rigg near Sedbergh many
times. Those of us lucky enough to go there on geography or geology field trips with a
variety of masters (Messrs. Basford, Comfort, Freem and Clowes spring to mind) will
never forget those visits. Crawling up Settlebeck Gill in the pouring rain sparked in
Graham a love of the outdoors and Britain’s wild countryside which stayed with him.

For fans of popular music, it was joy itself to be a teenager in the mid-1970s. Graham
threw himself into this world, becoming acquainted with music at the cutting edge of
the punk scene, being a devotee of The Clash, among others. He ran away to London,
aged 15, to see the American girl rock band The Runaways, incurring the parental
wrath on his sheepish return home. But, like the boy who ran from one end of the
school photograph to the other to appear on it twice and incur a Saturday morning
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detention, he could (and did) dine out on his Runaways story for ever. In juxtaposition
to all of this, he also had an unexplained enthusiasm for the Nolan Sisters.

Post-school, Graham proceeded to University College, London before settling at
Liverpool University to read geophysics. As a member of the University Air Squadron,
he often flew from RAF Woodvale. It was his proud boast that he had never saluted a
senior officer, this being proof of the superiority of the RAF over the other services.
He joined both the boxing and ballroom dancing clubs, an unusual combination to be
sure - punching people one moment and trampling on their feet the next. It was at
Liverpool that he met his future wife, Colette. They married in 1990 and later settled
in Cheadle. They had three daughters, Natalie, Erin and Tara. Graham was devoted to
and very proud of his family.

Graham’s main sporting enthusiasm was rugby, playing second row for the school and
at university. He was as enthusiastic but, by his own admission, less gifted on the
football field and golf course. He was an avid fan of Sale Sharks, often watching home
games with his daughters. His love of the outdoors and adventurous spirit led Graham
to sailing and skiing holidays as well as many walking trips. He always said that the
annual family holiday to Norfolk was one of his favourite times of the year. In the
world of work, Graham worked for IBM for many years, before later moving to a US-
based technology company, PTC, as Digital Transformation Director, a role he enjoyed
enormously.

His intellectual qualities and retentive memory were best demonstrated in his success
as a quizzer. He appeared on many programmes including Fifteen to One, The
Weakest Link, Brain of Britain, The Chase, Beat The Chasers and Popmaster.

Graham died in a tragic accident in August of this year, along with two others, on the
Aonach Eagach ridge at Glencoe in the Scottish Highlands. He will be mourned and
missed forever by his family, friends and all Old Georgians. Close friends and family
are due to meet in Glencoe in May 2024 to honour and remember him.

Chris Cadman
Spencers 1974-1980

I first met Graham at Easter 1968. My family had moved to Southport from
Manchester. I was 6 and Graham was 5. I think our parents socialised before we did,
as there was a very good neighbourly community in Coudray Road. Cards at
Christmas, adult New Years Eve party, kids’ birthdays celebrated, school lifts.

I recall Graham from the early seventies when we were a little bit older. He was in my
sister’s class at Churchtown, and I remember him being a good looking kid. Possibly
the Brad Pitt of our street! I am not sure how deep his religious feelings were, but we
were both members of the Scripture Union and later Crusaders. I think we treated
them as more of a social event as we liked the singing and the snacks. Whatever, it
also served its purpose as a community gathering. We both had two younger siblings
and they followed into the group. In fact, I can remember the parody of them following
us as older brothers. I did not become a religious nut, but it did enhance my growing
years as I am sure it did Graham’s.

We touched base occasionally at school, but again it was probably our parents who
had the more regular social contact through the 1970s. A few (!) years flew by, and it
has only been in the last 10 years or so that our contact became more regular and
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clearly the OGA was the magnet — proving that the association does still serve its
purpose!

Graham entered the KGV salvete as Graham Dalton-Cox but left as Graham Cox in the
valete. I asked his sister Alison where the ‘Dalton’ appeared from and why it went.
Apparently, Graham, Ian and Alison all had this as a middle name and the junior
school assumed it was part of a double-barrelled surname. They hyphenated it for all
three of them and dad Dennis approved!

Graham clearly presented himself as a ‘stand up’ guy. He wasn’t stuffy or arrogant. It
was just the way he was made, and I think everyone respected him for it and to be
honest, I think many envied him slightly as he managed to mix it with friendship,
humour, trust and a cheeky sense of fun. But more than anything, he was the epitome
of the ‘family guy’. No, not the cartoon characters on American tv. He loved his family
and they loved him. They were the centre of his world and he, their’ s. His father,
Dennis also an Old Georgian, passed away some 25 years ago. Barbara, his mum, still
lives in Southport and whenever he came over for OGA events and meetings, duty
always called him to his mums for a visit. But duty was not defined by ‘must do’, it was
‘want to’ and he was like that with everyone in his circle of family and friends. But
number one were his wife Colette and his three daughters, Erin, Natalie and Tara. He
was their “girl dad” and he adored all four of them.

By chance we spent the same day in Pinewood TV studios in 2018 — Graham on the
Chase, me on Two Tribes. He did fantastically well and to my mind was cheated at the
end. In fact, I was certain he had. I had taken part in several pilot and broadcast shows
since 1989 so I have a feel for how the producers run these things and they took the
opportunity to avoid falling on their own sword to Graham’s detriment. But you know,
he took it on the chin and went on to the grand final of 15-1 and Beat the Chaser. We
both loved a quiz, but I quickly learnt I was second to his vast knowledge and ability
to rationalise when you weren’t certain on the answer. I was hoping we might have
teamed up some time to beat the TV world. The opportunity never arose.

If he said he was going to do something to help me, I always knew and trusted he
would do his best. His best never failed, he gave it his all and I knew he would not let
me down. Mr. Reliable.

So... Brad Pitt; Family Guy; Brain of Britain; Mr. Reliable. What more could you want
of him? Honestly, nothing. What would we have liked? Many more years of this fine
gentleman’s company. His death on August 5th was a horrendous shock to many. A
tragic walking incident, with two others passing in the same fall. He was doing what
he loved. I am not sure that is any real consolation to his family, but it might be. We
all knew that we were privileged to know him.

As Colette and the girls said their final farewell, linking arms together around
Graham’s coffin, the emotion that joined them together was overwhelming. I think
everyone collectively realised the single phrase that represents his passing. Heart-
breaking.

Jonathan Elliott
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John Harry Entwistle, 19044-1984 (Spencer’s, 1955-61)

I met John at University School on Cambridge Road around 1951/2 when his family
had moved to Southport from Pendleton on the outskirts of Manchester.

He entered KGV in Trans X where he met David Karsa (Masons 1955-62), and we all
became firm friends. I joined them in 3X in second year and subsequently through the
school via the Science X streams.

Away from KGV, we formed a small group meeting at All Saints Youth Club, where
John excelled at Badminton and Table-Tennis. We joined the entourage of the Stray
Dogs group and at the end of our school careers, we joined the Carstairs Club in town,
where the Stray Dogs performed occasional gigs.

John was academically very capable, but his real forte was sport of all descriptions.

On the rugby field, he was a first-rate Scrum Half although never a ‘regular’ in school
teams, but from his strategic position, he controlled games beautifully in House
Matches, holding the best-performing houses in check, keeping possession and
kicking to advantage. He could score runs with the cricket bat, as required and in
addition, he represented the school in the Athletics team at 400 yards and long jump.
John enjoyed the after-school badminton club run by Mr Lord and he was a capable
hockey player at weekends.

As he had secured a place at UMIST on the Textile Technology undergraduate course
the following year, he decided to opt out of third year sixth at the end of Christmas
term and went to gain experience in various cotton mills in the Manchester area, as
his father was Company Secretary for English Sewing Cotton, with connections across
the cotton industry.

Subsequently, several of the 1962 KGV science cohort went up to Manchester to read
for a degree. John had gained a place at Hulme Hall and slotted in well to his chosen
subject. With an Upper Second under his belt, he was appointed Assistant Lecturer
for a year, following graduation.

He met and married Suzanne, post-graduation, living in London thereafter.

John then moved into commerce as a textile buyer for Marks & Spencer, soon making
regular business visits to Dublin, where on arrival the hosts would suggest repairing
to local hostelries, prior to discussing business.

Eventually, for John, this routine became an addiction from which, despite several
attempts to break the habit, he never recovered. Eventually he was unable to work and
finally met a sad and untimely demise through a ‘stroke’.

He remained a great friend and very good company, although he could be very critical
and annoying - even rude - if the mood took him. Sadly, I lost regular contact with him
during his battle with the bottle. Despite his faults, he was always forgiving of my poor
timekeeping and a generally kind soul. He did not deserve such a tragic end.

Geoff Stocker, Spencers 1955-1962

Ed - Our thanks to Geoff for writing this for us. Geoff researched through the Red
Roses and realised that John had not been mentioned.
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ENTWISTLE, J. H.. 1955-61—Spencer’s, U6ScSch. G.C.E.
(A3,04), Senior School Prefect 1961-62, House Captain
1960-62, Half Colours Rugby 1960-61, Athletics Colours
1960,
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Red Rose, Apr11 1962

Dr. David Karsa , 1943-2022 (Masons’s, 1955-62)

David was born in 1943 and I met David in First Year at KGV through my friendship
with John Entwistle 1944-1984? (Spencers 1955-1961), a contemporary from Primary,
who made it straight into Trans X where he became a pal of David, whilst I battled
away in 2A. I was fortu